HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

FRIDAY, JULY 23, 2021 – 11:00 A.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 11:00 a.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews, Troy E. Garron and Ashley A. DiSesa present.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending today’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following business was discussed:

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 11:02 a.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Firefighters, Highway, “Mixed-Unit”, Police Chief, Fire Chief & all unions at the SLRSD & HES as discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town and litigation Piccirilli v. Halifax Case 1:21 CV 11039, Halifax Solar v. Halifax and Halifax v. Marble:
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes


Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to continue into Executive Session to discuss Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax - appeal of ZBA decisions on Petition 868 & 869; Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax - appeal of ZBA decision on Petition 915-20 83; Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - appeal of ZBA decisions on Petitions 922 & 924 and Gordon C. Andrews v. Town of Halifax, et al - Civil Damages - Civil Action No.: 1:20-cv-11659. As discussing strategy with respect to litigation in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Recused

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes


The Board will be returning in public session.

--------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously called the meeting back to order at 12:00 p.m. 
Appointment of Building Inspector 

Andrews recused himself from the discussion.

Garron first off wanted to say that is the town put him in this position several times it is important to him that things are always fair.  He still feels very strongly that Rob Piccirilli should be chosen for Building Inspector but unfortunately that is not happening.  

Moved by DiSesa and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously recommended James Perry for the Building Inspector. 
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Bert Gaynor 

He asked on what grounds was Piccirilli not reappointed as out of all five applicants Piccirilli was the only one who had the credentials to do the job.  Garron said he was not a liberty to say.  Gaynor did not understand why and Garron said he could not say.  
Fred Burlone 

Being a new selectman, he would like to know how her role would even count where he never worked under her at all.  He does not see how she would have anything to base her decision when she never had any authority over him and to see whether he was or was not doing a good job.  He said this is fair question from the townspeople to at least know why he was not reappointed.  If there are no answers then it seems like there is a lot of secrecy that the townspeople are not aware of.  If someone is not doing a good job, then tell us why and move on.  If you (meaning Garron) were not doing a good job he wouldn’t have been here for 31 years.  Garron agreed with him on that but unfortunately due to legal matters he cannot comment on it.  Burlone again asked DiSesa what she based her decision on and she said that they have been advised by legal council to probably not take public comment and not speak any more on this at the moment.

Gaynor said there is no legal council here and DiSesa said they just had Executive Session with legal counsel before they returned.

Burlone said if they made the decision not to reappoint him then you have to have something behind that to base your vote on.  DiSesa said at this moment that is all they can say about it and she apologized.  

Garron said they did not point out that he can no longer continue in the position and DiSesa said because they just appointed a new one.
John Day 
He asked if they could repeat the last day Piccirilli remained in the position and Garron believes he was no longer on the payroll as of the 22nd.  DiSesa said Tuesday night and Garron said 21st or 22nd and DiSesa said it was the 20th.  Garron apologized and said the 20th.  
Andrews returned.  

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 12:09 p.m. 
-------------------------------------------------

Ashley A. DiSesa

Clerk

/pjm

